 GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7.00 pm on Monday 7th February 2011 in
the Penmire Room, Grendon
Present:

D Cox


L Sutton

E Thawley

M Hammersley

P Swift

Also Present:
R Young, Clerk to the Council

----------------------------------------------------------------------

1)
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor J Maudsley.
2)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
No declarations were made.
3)
MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th December 2010 be accepted as a true and correct record.
Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 20th December 2010.
4)
MATTERS ARISING

a) Highways
· The Clerk to request an update from David Pryner of the Highways Agency regarding the grass cutting on the A5 during 2011.

· The Clerk to contact Warwickshire County Council regarding the bus timetable removed from the bus stop on the A5.

· The Clerk reported that Clare Bond of the Highways Agency had stated a programme of cleaning, changing and repairing of lamps and lamp columns plus bollards and signs will commence on 21st February 2011 on the A5.
· The Clerk reported that Jane Pritchard of Warwickshire County Council had confirmed the grit bin on Spon Lane will be replenished and that the grit is for use on the public highway but unfortunately they do not have the resources to monitor use of grit by private individuals.
· European Funding Scheme.  The Clerk to request an update from Lorna Ferguson.  Councillors L Sutton and M Hammersley commented there did not appear to be any benefit for the parish.
5)
PLANNING 
a) Planning Applications Received
i) PAP/2010/0582

15 Spon Lane, Grendon

Residential development

The Clerk to confirm to North Warwickshire Borough Council the concerns of the Parish Council regarding the inadequate drainage system in the area and confirming there have been drainage problems for 12 years.  Also to ask if Severn Trent had been consulted.
ii) DOC/2011/0001
PAP/2009/0333

Land to the rear of 20A Spon Lane, Grendon

Application to discharge Conditions No 3, 6, 7, and 9 of planning permission PAP/2009/0333 dated 15th July 2010, relating to foul and surface water drainage, site investigations, protection of boundary trees and hedgerows, reinforcement of existing boundary hedges

No Comment
iii) PAP/0018/2011
63 Boot Hill, Grendon

Proposed erection of new dwelling and formation of new vehicular access

No Comment
iv) PAP/2010/0641

Dairy House Farm, Spon Lane, Grendon

Erection of agricultural building

No Comment

b)
Planning Decisions
i) PAP/2010/0544

Elmhurst, Watling Street, Grendon

Two storey rear extension, single storey front extension, connect roof space

Permission Granted

6)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

a)
Publications and Correspondence
The following were available for circulation to Councillors:
i) Warwickshire County Council.  Letter dated 22nd December 2010 regarding the temporary (24 months) farm composting operation at Grendon House Farm, Warton Lane, Grendon.  Confirmation application withdrawn.
Councillor L Sutton declared an interest
ii) Warwickshire County Council.  Letter dated 11th January 2011 from Lorraine Brown concerning the installation of a disabled parking space outside 25 Spon Lane, Grendon.

iii) Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council.  Details of Earl Shilton and Barwell Area Action Plan.

iv) Warwickshire Rural Housing Association.  Annual report 2009 / 2010.

v) Warwickshire County Council.  Letter dated 1st February 2011 from Sue Broomhead regarding application for “on farm composting of 25,000 tonnes of green waste per annum.  Two modular type offices and weighbridge.  Resurfacing of a portion of the existing on-site track with tarmac.  New portion of road to serve weighbridge position” at Grendon House Farm, Warton Lane, Grendon.

Councillor L Sutton declared an interest
vi) Notice of Area Forum meeting, 13th January 2011, No Man’s Heath.

vii) The Royal British Legion.  “Great Poppy Party Weekend”, 10th – 12th June 2011 in celebration of the Royal British Legion’s 90th birthday.

viii) North Warwickshire Borough Council.  Letter dated 20th December 2010 from Mike Shaw requesting confirmation of precept requirement for 2011 / 2012.

ix) Letter dated 18th January 2011 from the Reverend Roger Chamberlain regarding the Parish Rooms.  Councillors reviewed the background and circumstances of the sale of the Parish Rooms site by the church.  

The Clerk to write to the Reverend Roger Chamberlain thanking him for his letter confirming the contents were fully discussed by Councillors.  Invite R Chamberlain to the next meeting of the Parish Council, to attend between 7.30 pm and 7.45 pm.

7)
FINANCE
i)
Precept Requirement 2011 / 2012
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that a precept of £5,500 should be requested for the year 2011 / 2012.

Resolved:

· To request a precept of £5,500 for the year 2011 / 2012.


ii)
Cheque Payments
	Payee
	£

	Khoo Systems
	62.38

	R Young
	514.20

	TOTAL
	£576.58


It was proposed, seconded and agreed to issue the above cheques.

Resolved:

· To issue the above cheques.

8)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No matters were raised.

The meeting closed at 8:20 pm.
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---------------------------

D Cox


Chairman
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